

PO Box 4444 Utica NY 13504-4444

November 14, 2017

To Whom it may concern:

I attended a wake and funeral for a brother Vietnam Veteran last month (John Daniels), and I was inspired by the military arrangement displayed at the funeral home. I inquired about the set up and had a discussion with Mark Williamson and his Military Wake Configuration.

The arrangement of dedicated memorabilia including service flags, and rug of the designated service of the deceased veteran, is truly a solemn display designed to pay the ultimate tribute to a deceased veteran.

As president of the Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 944, I discussed this at our meeting. Our Chapter is honored to use the services of Mark Williamson and his TAPS Our Duty when the need arises.

Sincerely,

Thomas Buono, President VVA Chapter 944